
BDR 54-182
AB 18

EXECUTIVE AGENCY

FISCAL NOTE
AGENCY'S ESTIMATES Date Prepared: January 29, 2017
Agency Submitting: Nevada State Board of Nursing

Items of Revenue or
Expense, or Both

Fiscal Year
2016-17

Fiscal Year
2017-18

Fiscal Year
2018-19

Effect on Future 
Biennia

Total 0 0 0 0

Explanation (Use Additional Sheets of Attachments, if required)

The passage of AB 18, the Enhanced Nurse Licensure Compact, may affect the revenue to the Nevada State Board of 
Nursing.  On one hand, nurses currently licensed in Nevada, who reside in another Compact state, may not renew their 
Nevada nursing license.  These application or renewal fees of $100 every two years would be lost.  If all of the licensed 
Nevada nurses with out of state addresses fail to renew, this may result in lost revenue of upwards of $180,000 per 
year.  On the other hand, this loss might be offset by the anticipated increase in Nevada licensees.  And not all nurses 
with out of state addresses are or will be in Compact states.  The Board of Nursing believes that any potential fiscal 
impact will be absorbed by the Board’s current budget and does not anticipate that any increase in licensing fees would 
be necessary.

Cathy DinauerName

Title Executive Director

DEPARTMENT OF ADMINISTRATION'S COMMENTS Date Tuesday, January 24, 2017

The board's response appears reasonable. 
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